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Formal Bid Recommendation 

 
 
PURPOSE:  
The Water & Sewer Mains Division of Public Works has two tandem axle dump trucks in need of replacement 
due to age and increasing maintenance costs.  Using the NC Sheriffs’ Contract 19-03-0504, the 2019 Western 
Star tandem axle dump truck is being recommended for council approval. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
The Water & Sewer Residuals Division has two 2008 Sterling tandem axle dump truck with maintenance costs 
that have steadily increased over the past couple of years.  We recommend replacement based on age and 
overall condition.  The trucks are used daily for transporting rock, dirt, and other materials needed in 
maintaining water main lines.  The Western Star tandem axle trucks are similar to the ones they are currently 
using and will meet their needs.  The price of $126,090 is for one truck, body installation, and delivery.  Total 
of $252,180 for both. Estimated delivery is 180-240 days.   
 
BUDGET IMPACT:   
Funds are available in 2018-19 budget 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Fleet Services Department recommends purchasing the 2019 Western Star tandem axle trucks with dump 
bodies from Piedmont Truck Center. Recommendation also includes declaring the old trucks as surplus and 
disposing through the online auction process.  
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